
The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited takes no responsibility for the contents of this announcement,
makes no representation as to its accuracy or completeness and expressly disclaims any liability whatsoever
for any loss howsoever arising from or in reliance upon the whole or any part of the contents of this
announcement.

This announcement, for which the directors of the Company (the “Directors”) collectively and individually
accept full responsibility, includes particulars given in compliance with the Rules Governing the Listing of
Securities on the Growth Enterprise Market of the Stock Exchange for the purpose of giving information with
regard to the Company.  The Directors having made all reasonable enquiries, confirm that, to the best of
their knowledge and belief: (1) the information contained in this announcement is accurate and complete in
all material respects and not misleading;  (2) there are no other matters the omission of which would make
any statement in this announcement misleading; and (3) all opinions expressed in this announcement have
been arrived at after due and careful consideration and are founded on bases and assumptions that are fair
and reasonable.
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CHANGE OF AUDITORS
The Directors announce that subject to the approval of the shareholders of the Company at the forthcoming
Annual General Meeting to be held on 18 June 2002, Messrs. Ernst & Young, Certified Public Accountants,
will be appointed as auditors of the Company for the financial year ending 31 December 2002 and Messrs.
Arthur Andersen & Co, Certified Public Accountants, will be ceased as auditors of the Company.  Proposed
ordinary resolutions for change of auditors have been set out in the “Notice of Annual General Meeting”
dated today.

As the Company aims to carry out disciplined cost management and streamline overall operating expenses of
the Company, the Directors consider that the change of auditors is in the best interests of the Company and
shareholders as a whole.

As it is the general practice of the existing auditors Messrs. Arthur Andersen & Co that they will not issue a
letter clearance of the accounts until their work and duty are completely and formally taken over by the
successor auditors, a letter of clearance of the accounts will be ready for issue by them only when Messrs.
Ernst & Young have been formally appointed as auditors of the Company and have taken over all the work
and duty from Messrs. Arthur Andersen & Co.  The Directors also confirm that there is no other issue that
should be brought to the attention of the shareholders.

By order of the Board
Xu Zhen Dong

Chairman
Beijing, the PRC, 30 April 2002.

This announcement will remain on the “Latest Company Announcements” page of the GEM website for at
least seven days from its date of publication.


